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The Denver Children’s Advocacy 
Center (DCAC) is committed to our 

mission of preventing abuse, 
strengtening families and restoring 

childhood. Our programs fall along a 
three-part continuum of care that 

includes Community Outreach, Rapid 
Response, and Treatment and 

Integrated Services. We strive to meet 
the needs of all traumatized children, 

as well as those at risk of abuse.  

Thank you
for being part of our work on 

behalf of Denver’s most 
vulnerable children & their 

families.

- DCAC Parent

“Obviously no one ever feels 
that abuse will happen in 

their family, but I know that 
my daughter, my family and I 
will be OKay. Thank You for 

all of the support.”
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Dear Friends of DCAc,  
With your help, 2016 was a year of continued growth across all of our programs. We 
are especially pleased to report that Denver Safe from the Start and our Community 
Outreach Mental Health Initiative together served almost 4,000 children plus over 
500 parents, caregivers and professionals. 

DCAC’s prevention and early childhood intervention programs strive to reach 
struggling families as early in life as possible to break the cycle of abuse, neglect and 
violence. Many of the mothers served by community outreach partnerships were 
abused or neglected as children and have no role model for being a loving mother. 
Changing the generational dynamic and helping them to care for their children – and 
themselves – is one of the most rewarding aspects of our work. 

While we wish we could protect all children from trauma, in 2016 we continued to see 
children who had experienced horrific physical and sexual abuse, neglect and/or 
violence. We are constantly amazed at the resiliency of children who have lived such 
fractured lives but can still respond to interventions that address their trauma and 
support a return to a healthy childhood.

Four young children were brought in for forensic interviews after witnessing a violent fight 
between their mother and stepfather that ended with the stepdad dying. With their mother 
in jail, the traumatized siblings were placed with a family member.  Though only five, the 
youngest boy quickly saw the benefit of his visits with the therapist: “I’m here for my 
check-up,” he would announce, “You’re like a doctor, but you check up on my emotions.” 

So, to all of you who support DCAC’s mission, thank you for seeing hope where others 
see only hopelessness, because you give children the gift of childhood.

Gizane Indart      Matthew Hogan 
PsyD, Executive Director      Esq., Board Chair 
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Keep Children Safe
Community Outreach 
Denver Safe from the Start – Denver Safe from the Start is a bilingual school-centered prevention program for 
children ages three to ten. It is based on the premise that strengthening families helps to protect children from 
abuse and ensure their healthy development. The program works to increase the safety and well-being of 
children by:
 • Teaching educators about child abuse prevention and how to help families access resources.
 • Providing child development education for parents together with access to critical resources to strengthen                       
    families.
 • Teaching young children basic self-protective and healthy living skills.

Early Childhood Development – Our early childhood mental health specialists work with Clayton Early Learning 
Center, Florence Crittenton Services, Head Start, Nurse Family Partnership, and other community partners to 
provide home visits, on-site assessments, consultation, and referrals to mental health treatment.

Trauma-Informed Training and Consultation – We are committed to providing training opportunities for 
professionals and community members who work with high-risk children, including therapists, foster parents, 
caseworkers, police, prosecutors, victim advocates, medical doctors, school personnel, and family members.

3,005 children 
in denver safe from the start 

251 attendees
at community trainings

57 parents 
in denver safe from the start 

190 staff members 
in denver safe from the start 

961 children 
provided with classroom support

139 professionals
provided with case consulation

& training

140 children 
provided with mental 
health interventions

141 parents
provided with therapy & 

group support
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Immediately support victims
Rapid Response
DCAC is child-focused and coordinates the multidisciplinary team (MDT) of first responders to reports of child abuse in the 
City and County of Denver and metro area:
 • Denver Police Department (DPD)
 • Denver District Attorney’s Office
 • Denver Department of Human Services (DDHS)
 • Denver Health
 • Denver Public Schools

Children and their needs are at the center of the MDT’s work. Police, prosecutors, social workers, and medical staff come to 
DCAC to mitigate the child’s trauma, coordinate medical and mental health care, and provide ongoing support for families 
as the case moves through the judicial system.

Forensic Interviews
Forensic interviews are of vital importance in the investigation and prosecution of sexual assault and other crimes against 
children. DCAC’s highly qualified, neutral forensic interviewers interview child victims in a warm, welcoming child-friendly 
facility. This helps mitigate their trauma while police and prosecutors watch the interviews in observation rooms.  First 
responders are on call around the clock to help families in crisis, and to support our colleagues on the multidisciplinary 
team.

Victim Advocacy
Our victim advocates are there for the family from the time they arrive at DCAC until the case has concluded. We provide 
immediate crisis counseling, ongoing support throughout the criminal investigation, and referrals to treatment and 
community resources.

Integrated Medical Care
Through a partnership with Denver Health, a doctor and medical assistant are onsite two days every week to conduct  
medical examinations for children where abuse is suspected. Many young victims also suffer from a lack of primary 
medical and dental care which exacerbates their trauma. DCAC coordinates referrals to ensure that victims receive the 
integrated medical and mental health care that is essential to healing.

594 
forensic interviews

856 
Victim Advocacy Hours

57
Medical Examinations

176
Active MDT MEmbers

4,316
reports of abuse and neglect 

screened by dpd and ddhs
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1,432 children 
provided with assessment, crisis 

management & mental health treatment 

967 parents 
provided with assessment, crisis

 management & mental health treatment 

590 children 
provided with intensive 

mental health treatment 

Help Families recover 
Assessment & Treatment 
Assessment and Mental Health Treatment
Child victims of sexual abuse, neglect and exposure to violence suffer from trauma which affects every aspect of 
their life: brain development, sexual development, language development, and memory development. 

We specialize in treating complex cases of child trauma, including vulnerable families whose challenging cases of 
multi-level, intergenerational sexual abuse and violence require intensive and extensive treatment. Because 
these painful experiences are occurring during a developmentally sensitive period of rapid brain growth, without 
intervention the children are at risk for long-term psychological, physical, social, and behavioral disorders.

DCAC’s therapists participate in ongoing training for the effective delivery of evidence-based treatments. We 
also employ new and promising approaches where research indicates the intervention has a positive impact, but 
there is not yet a conclusive body of evidence. 

We use a developmentally sensitive, biologically respectful approach to coordinated health and mental health 
care for child trauma victims. Intensive, coordinated care management draws in all the people involved in the 
child’s life—family members, foster parents, social service caseworkers, day care providers, prosecutors, victim 
advocates, doctors, teachers, and school personnel. By working together as an integrated team, adults are able 
to help children heal more effectively.

Psychiatric Care
When child trauma victims need psychiatric care, onsite consultation is available through our growing 
partnership with Mental Health Corporation of Denver.

4,316
reports of abuse and neglect 

screened by dpd and ddhs
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2016 Victim Statistics

age of victims 

65% Female 

35% Male 

71% Sexual Abuse 

29% Ages 0-6 

42% Ages 7-12 

29% Ages 13-18 

58% Hispanic 

16% Caucasian

16% African-American

9% Other

1% Asian 

Gender of victims 

ethnicity of victims 

primary allegation

8% Physical Abuse

2% Neglect

16% Witness to Violence

3% Other 7



dcAC’S HISTORY

1995

1997

1999

2001

2003

2005

2007

2009

2011

2013

2015

2017

DCAC was 
founded

Began providing 
treatment to child 

victims ages 7 to 17 

Leased duplex on 
1271 Elati Street

---
Began offering 
on-site services  

Dr. Gizane Indart 
was hired 

Launched prevention 
program, “Denver 

Safe from the Start”
---

Purchased & 
rennovated the first 

house at 2149 Federal 
Boulevard

Forensic Interview house opened 
---

Received 3 awards:
Mayor’s Design Award

Outstanding Services Award
Outstanding Small Business Award

Dr. Jerry Yager joined 
DCAC’s team and 

began offering 
services to DCAC

---
Clinical internship 

program formalized 

Intiated community 
mental health care 

Mayor Hancock 
officially opened 

the “Medical 
House”

DCAC’s
 20th 

anniversary

Memorandum of 
Understanding signed 
by the Denver Police 
Department, Denver 

District Attorney’s 
Office and Denver 

Department of Human 
Services 

First annual
 Art from the Heart 

was held
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Art from the Heart
In September of 2016, we hosted our inaugural Art from the Heart 
fundraising event at Space Gallery in the beautiful and unique Santa Fe 
Art District. The event highlighted art created by many of DCAC’s 
clients. Featuring their work at Art from the Heart drew attention to the 
transformative power of art and art therapy - a powerful tool utlized by 
DCAC in working with traumatized children. The distinctive event 
helped to raise funds for DCAC's many programs that provide a positive 
impact on the lives of children who are seen at our facility as well as 
children in the community.

Thank You to Our 2016 Sponsors
Kiewit 
Kim & Rob Roberts
Deloitte
SM Energy
Ben & Lucy Ana Walton
Fortis Private Bank
Waddell & Reed
KB Home
EKS&H
The Abarca Family
Nationwide Insurance 
David Ross

Thank You to Our 2016 in-kind donors
Cherry Creek Framing
Nothing Bundt Cakes 
Wines off Wynkoop
Canvas & Cocktails
Cakes by Karen
Frame De Art II
Cherry Creek Custom Framing

98,480 Dollars
Raised
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Board of directors 
Executive Committee 
Chair 
Matthew Hogan, Esq.: Member - Sherman & Howard

Vice Chair 
Craig Johlfs, CFP: Financial Advisor - Waddell & Reed

Treasurer 
Jay Ottoson: President & CEO - SM Energy 

Secretary 
Janet Turner, CPA: Financial Reporting Manager - Gold Resources Corporation

Board Members 
Barry Henderson, MSc, MBA: COO - Mine Vision Systems

Randy Jeffrey, MBA, CRS: Real Estate Agent - Real Living Colorado Properties 

Sarah Laszlo, Esq., CPA, MA: Tax Manager - Deloitte Tax, LLP

Karen Loeb: Professor - Daniels School of Business, University of Denver

Dan Pabon: Colorado State Representative - District 4 

Joseph Pulichene: President - M3 Consulting

Mallory Revel, Esq.: Assistant City Attorney - City and County of Denver 
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 Staff & consultants
Staff
Gizane Indart: Executive Director

Lucy Ana Aviles: Pro Bono Bilingual Child & Family Therapist 

Jodi Byrnes: Director of Forensic Interview Program

Angela Davidson: Director of Assessment & Treatment Program 

Micaela Escontrias: Bilingual Victim Advocate 

Anna Friedman: Office Manager & Program Assistant

Jessica Gershwin: Bilingual Child & Family Therapist 

Catherine Hay: Prevention Program Manager

Raquel Hernandez: Bilingual Victim Advocate & Intake Coordinator

Lucero Herrera: Bilingual Case Manager
Maya Oyarbide-Sanchez: Bilingual Child & Family Therapist 

Meghan Parman: Development Associate

Daniela Perez: Bilingual Child & Family Therapist 

Hollie Reinhart: Forensic Interviewer

Meagan Rohde: Bilingual Child & Family Therapist 

Dulce Solis: Bilingual Forensic Interviewer 

Amber Stead, CPA: Director of Finance & Operations

John Witkiewicz: Child & Family Therapist 

Kirsten Young: Bilingual Child & Family Therapist 

Consultants 
Beth Croucher: Strategic Consultant 

Dr. Tom Barrett: Program Evaluation 

Mandy M. Rigg: Grantwriter & Fundraising Consultant 

Jerry Yager, PsyD: Training & Education
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2016 financials
1% •  in-kind donations 5% •  special events

51% •  government 
grants & contracts 

20% •  private grants

13% • contributions

$1,753,466 
total expenses

22% • Community Outreach

14% •  Management & General

8% •  dEVELOPMENT32% •  assessment  
& treatment

24% •  rapid response

$1,643,278
total revenue

$3,697,767
total assets

$438,850
total liabilities

$3,258,917
total net assets

10% • earned income
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Thank you to our donors 
Legend • $50,000+ 
Victim Assistant Law Enforcement (VALE) Board
Colorado Division of Criminal Justice/Victims of 
Crime Act (VOCA)
Tony Grampsas Youth Services (TGYS) 
The Piton Foundation 

Luminary • $25,000 - $49,999
Office of Violence Against Women/Project Pave
Xcel Energy
Caring for Colorado 
Kim & Rob Roberts
Colorado Children’s Alliance 

Hero • $15,000 - $24,999
KB Home
Richard & Meg Weekley 
The Anschutz Foundation
Colorado Rockies Charity Fund, 
a fund of the McCormick Foundation 
Denver Active 20/30 Children’s Foundation
Mark & Michele Hellerstein 
Virginia Hill Foundation 
Louis & Harold Price Foundation
Kiewit Infrastructure Group
Javan & Julie Ottoson

Champion • $10,000 - $14,999
SM Energy 
Walton Family Foundation

Leader • $5,000 - $9,999
Craig & MJ Johlfs 
Vail Resorts
King Soopers
Ent Credit Union 
Leatherwood Foundation  
El Pomar Foundation  
John G. Duncan Trust  
Rose Community Foundation  
Younggren Family Fund
Lucy Ana & Ben Walton 
The Fulcrum Foundation 

Guardian • $2,500 - $4,999
Colorado Department of Human Services - 
Division of Child Welfare Services
EKS&H LLLP
Fortis Private Bank
Nationwide Insurance
Deloitte 
Milam Pharo 
Edna Peiker Beach Fund
TJX Foundation
TEGNA Foundation/9 News
Ready Foods Inc. 
David Whitcomb
Gerard Leone & Gizane Indart
Mitch & Kerry Palin
Van & Sue Groves
Gary Scott 
Heinrich Hispanidad
 

Protector • $1,000 - $2,499
Applewood Plumbing 
Milender White Construction Company 
Matt & Mary Kay Hogan 
Larry & Maureen Davidson 
Nancy Gary 
Robert & Kathleen Clark 
Madeleine Kane 
Eric Gonzalez 
Rotary Club of Denver Southeast Foundation
Delta Dental of Colorado 
Schlessman Family Foundation 
Wells Fargo Foundation 
Harmon & Eugene Leiman Foundation 
Harry G. & Pauline M. Austin Foundation 
David & Susan Honeyfield 
Schwab Charitable Fund 
Barry & Vicki Henderson 
Randy Jeffrey 
Richard Bond 
Jeff Kresl 
Eric & Angela Davidson 
AMP the Cause

12
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Protector • $1,000 - $2,499
Applewood Plumbing 
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Matt & Mary Kay Hogan 
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Madeleine Kane 
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Protector • $1,000- $2,499 Continued
Mark & Tracy Solomon
Roberta DiStefano
Casey & Carrie Tynan
Patricia Rawlings
Jennifer Lang
John Camper
John Adent 

Activist • $250- $999
Megan Ackley
Marcy Kaufman
Coates & Melani Lear
Dawn & John O'Connor
Jonathon Gelaude
Mark Long & Eva Martin-Long
Raquel Gonzalez
Karl Holst
Brigette & Jay Moglin
Jennifer Volz
Catherine Holliday
Joe Pulichene
Keith Diederichs
Adrienne Loveland
Shelby Zobolas 
Christine Rivet
Stephen Cohen 
Umar Shabazz
Linda Harmon
Michael & Tamara Brod
Lisa Hogan
Mitch & Maggie Morrissey
Mandy M. Rigg
Thomas Congdon
Beth Croucher

Jessica Siekmeier-Feijoo & Ben Feijoo
Martin & Janie Rausch
Nick Goulet & Alissa Rey
Lauren Snee
Shalyn Kettering
Jordan & Courtney Blackburn
Bob & Susie Ladenburger
Al Galerpin
Gaston Leone
Janet Turner
Farzad Hejazi
Kimberly Lowery-Grimm
Sarah Laszlo
Maria Empanada
Genesis 10  
Startech Computing, Inc.  
Brothers Glass  
Janie Rausch
Ted McMurren
Alex Rogers
Brian Strassberger
Ian Mitchell

Thank you to our donors 

In addition to the donors listed here, numerous individuals gave smaller amounts to DCAC, made contributions through the 
Combined Federal Campaign, Denver Employees Combined Campaign, Community Shares and Colorado Gives Day, or supported 

our mission by attending events and training programs.

DCAC took every care to ensure the accuracy of these donor lists.  If your name or business is not listed, or we have made some 
other error, we sincerely apologize. Please let us know – and please also know how truly grateful we are for your support.
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Denver Children’s Advocacy Center 
2149 Federal Boulevard Denver, Colorado 80211 | 303.825.3850 | www.DenverCAC.org 

In addition to the donors listed here, numerous individuals gave smaller amounts to DCAC, made contributions through the 
Combined Federal Campaign, Denver Employees Combined Campaign, Community Shares and Colorado Gives Day, or supported 

our mission by attending events and training programs.

DCAC took every care to ensure the accuracy of these donor lists.  If your name or business is not listed, or we have made some 
other error, we sincerely apologize. Please let us know – and please also know how truly grateful we are for your support.

Thank you
for  making our community 

a brighter place for children 


